Fiskerton Parish Counct

At the Council Meeting held on Monday 15? February 2015, there were:

Present: A. Cooke (Chairman), S. Canner, R. Wall, A. Nunns, Ms. A .Chesman and
Mrs. M. Howard.

Also in attendance were District Councillor C. Darcel, the Clerk and five members of the public.

1. Open Session

A comment was made about the give way signs on Chapel Road — the clerk is to
chase this up with Highways.

A comment was made about the footpath on Muddy Road — The Clerk was asked to
write to the owner of the footpath and look for all previous correspondence.

2. Members Declarations Of Interest
None were given

3. Apologies for absence
Apologies were received on behalf of Clir B.Patchett ¥4

4. Police Report
No report was received P

5. Declarations of Interest
None were made
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6. Minutes of last meeting
The minutes of the last meeting, 15" December 2014, were signed as a true record.

-
7. Accounts
Finance Budget — As Read v
Acc for payment — £6,159.60 —

Donation Requests — None

8. Teen Shelter
An update was given with regards to the teen shelter with regards to funding being
received via Clir Darcel’'s Councillors Initiative Fund.

9. To Discuss Training Report (attached) and move to sign up for LALC
Training scheme
This was proposed by Clir Wall and Seconded By Clir Canner.
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10.Lark Energy — Village Projects
It was agreed that the Parish Clerk would discuss with the Chairman any previous
correspondence and then contact Lark Energy to move this forward.

11.Neighbourhood Plan

Clir Wall gave an update on the following:

There has been a total of 5 meetings and 2 open consultations with regards to the
Neighbourhood Plan. The period of consultation for the Draft Plan was also
extended to the 26" February.

The third draft that was sent into West Lindsey with the help of Mr Roberts has

helped and on the 8" January West Lindsey District Council voted in favour of the
plan.

Thanks were passed onto Mr Roberts and also to Clir Darcel.
Letters had been sent to all members of the Church Commissioners Group.

12.Highway Matters

The Clerk gave an update on the progress of the bus stop reported at the end of the
previous meeting and a further note was made about the bus stop at Short Ferry
which will be passed onto Highways by the Clerk.

13.Clerks Update (formally Circulars)

The Clerk read out correspondence received during the last month.

With regards to Veolia, Street Lighting and Grit bin request, the Clerk was asked to
respond to these and find out more information.

14.Planning Matters
No comment on planning in surrounding areas.

15.0bservations of District & County Councillors

Clir Darcel made the following observations:

Bus passes expire by the end of March 2015 and if people haven’t re applied for
them this means they will have to pay for their bus travels.

Embryo football club are currently looking for funding possibly through Community
Lincs.

A lot of local doctors practises are now becoming private which could make people
getting to doctors more difficult.

16.Any Other Business
The Clerk was asked to look into the Police Liaisons Committee to see if it was still
running.
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